
 
  

The public is hereby informed that in relation to the Metro Express Project, trial runs are being carried 

out up to end of October 2019, to and from Rose Hill and Victoria (Port Louis). During these trial 

runs, the train will cross the following junctions: 

 

1. Malartic Junction, along Vandermeersch  

2. Reverend LeBrun Junction, along Vandermeersch 

3. Victor Hugo Junction, along Vandermeersch 

4. Gool Intersection, at Beau-Bassin 

5. Pope Hennessy Junction, at Barkly 

6. Colonel Maingard Junction, at Barkly 

7. MonSeigneur Leen Junction, at Port-Louis 

 

Police will be present at all the above locations and other locations along the light rail corridor to 

guide road users. The public is advised to exercise caution when approaching the above-mentioned 

locations, comply to instructions given by the Police and maintain a safe distance from the Light Rail 

Vehicles (LRVs).  

 

Metro Express Ltd apologises for any inconveniences caused. 

 

Thank you.  

  

MEL Management  

Ebène  

02 October 2019  
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